
Japan’s Most Senior Oncologist, Prof.
Fukushima Condemns mRNA Vaccines as
‘Evil Practices of Science’

Solid science from a noted Japanese doctor and scientist that COVID-19
vaccines have injured people to the point of causing their deaths.

What is “Fukushima”?

It’s been my observation that most people who have never been to Japan seem
to think of Fukushima as an uninhabitable nuclear wasteland. My Facebook
friends are surprised when on some of my posts I wrote that I traveled
through Fukushima on my way back home to Niigata. “Why did you go there?”
they ask.

Mass media reporters have abbreviated the damaged Fukushima Daiichi Nuclear
Power Plant to a single word, “Fukushima.” Therefore when non-Japanese people
hear this word, they automatically think of the nuclear catastrophe in Japan.
This is not how Japanese think when they hear the name of Fukushima.

Japan divided into Prefectures.
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Japan is divided into 47 administrative areas which are called prefectures.

Fukushima Prefecture is the area of #7. I live right next to it in area #15,
Niigata Prefecture. Because I often travel to Aomori Prefecture, (#2 on the
map), if I take the Tohoku Expressway, the route back home to Niigata runs
through Fukushima Prefecture. Nobody hesitates for fear of radiation to drive
through Fukushima Prefecture.

Here we can see an enlarged map of area #7 that shows Fukushima Prefecture.
The damaged nuclear reactor is in a town called Futaba, the area with the red
circle drawn around it. The nuclear reactor is right on the Pacific coast. It
is mainly the area of Futaba and parts of the areas immediately next to it
which are in the no-go zone! People are living everywhere else in Fukushima
Prefecture. Rice is again being planted and harvested in areas not close to
the damaged nuclear power plant. You can see that Fukushima Prefecture is a
large area and the area infected with radiation is relatively small in
comparison.

There is also Fukushima City, the largest city in Fukushima Prefecture. So
when I tell a Japanese person I passed through Fukushima, he or she
understands that I passed through Fukushima Prefecture unless I specified it
was Fukushima City. Nobody, I mean nobody would think I meant the Futaba
area, the town of the nuclear power plant!

The word prefecture is defined on
http://dictionary.reference.com/browse/prefecture as

noun
1.
the office, jurisdiction, territory, or official residence of a
prefect.

The only other countries that use the word prefecture to divide their country
into administrative areas are Roman Catholic nations such as France and
Italy!

Japan was divided into 47 prefectures by the Meiji government in July 1871.
The Japanese period of Meiji (September 8, 1868 through July 30, 1912) was
when Japan was forced to open itself to the West. Interestingly, the Japanese
word “Meiji” is composed of two Chinese ideographs meaning “enlightened
rule”. Was it because of the influence of the Illuminati (AKA Jesuit order)?

Why did Japan close itself off in the first place? To protect itself from
Jesuit influence! The Tokugawa government (the period between 1603 and 1868)
in the 17th century with the advice of English Protestant William Adams
kicked out all the Roman Catholic JESUIT missionaries from Japan. William
Adams warned the leader of the government, Tokugawa Ieyasu, that the real
purpose of the Jesuit missionaries was not to spread the true faith of Christ
to the Japanese, but to colonize Japan for Rome! During the period Japan
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isolated itself from the West, it’s interesting to note there was still some
trade with England and the Netherlands — both Protestant countries. You see
it was really only Roman Catholic countries, and specifically Portugal,
Spain, France and Italy that the Tokugawa government feared. It was the USA
which forced Japan to open itself up again to the West. America has been
under the influence of the Roman Catholic Church from its very beginning! See
Washington in the Lap of Rome.

The Jesuits and Roman Catholic missionaries were expelled from Japan in the
17th century, but they returned in the 19th century during the time of Meiji
(Illuminati / Jesuit rule). It’s my conclusion, therefore, dividing Japan
into administrative areas called “prefecture” may denote Japan returning back
under the control of Rome! And by “Rome” I am referring to the Vatican and
the Roman Catholic Church. The word prefecture comes from Latin, the language
of the Roman Empire!

By the way, here is Fukushima in Chinese ideographs.

It literally means “fortune island”

October 10, 2014 Hitchhike Adventure
to Aomori

Mr. and Mrs. Suehiro who who took
me from Niigata Murakami City to
Kisagata in Yamagata, a distance of
150 some kilometers

October 13, 2014: Today is the first day of a major change in my life. I
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returned home from my trip to Aomori prefecture to an empty house. My beloved
spouse has gone to America to help her daughter’s large family of 7 children.
Our dog, Lady, was also not in the house but I retrieved her from the lady
who is caring for her when I am not home, Yoneko san, whose business is to
care for dogs when their master is out of town.

Now that I find myself with more time on my hands, I hope to be more regular
in writing about my experiences hitchhiking in Japan. I need to travel nearly
every weekend some 400 kilometers up north.

October 10, 2014: It’s was a cool Autumn day with a cloudy sky when I arrived
at Majima Station on the Ouetsu Line at 7:40 a.m. The station is just 100
meters from Route 345, the road that runs along the Sea of Japan in Niigata
Prefecture. The traffic is sparse. The drivers see the paper A4 size sign I
am holding and drive on by. The sign says, TSURUOKA, nearly 100 kilometers
further up the road, the next major city in Yamagata prefecture which is the
neighboring prefecture just to the north of Niigata. Fukushima prefecture
happens to be Niigata prefecture’s neighbor to the east! FYI most of
Fukushima is NOT the nuclear wasteland some people portray it to be. I have
passed many times pass through Fukushima prefecture since the March 11, 2011,
tsumami and nuclear power plant disaster. It’s interesting that suddenly a
large area of Japan named Fukushima gets the stigma of being a nuclear
catastrophe like Chernobyl. Some people, even from the alternative media have
called it, “worse that Chernobyl.” How can the Fukushima nuclear power plant
disaster be worse than Chernobyl when you consider only one person that
worked at the Fukushima power plant after the disaster has died? And whether
or not that person died as a result of nuclear radiation has not been
validated!

I know without doubt the drivers of the vehicles passing by me take notice of
both me and the paper sign I am holding. They all veer toward the middle of
the road as if avoiding to hit me. Even if they didn’t veer they wouldn’t hit
me because I am standing far enough away out of their path. The Japanese are
taught to veer away from pedestrians when attending course in driver’s
school. The Japanese law has zero tolerance for drivers hitting pedestrians.
That means even if a pedestrian purposely jumps in front of a vehicle, the
driver is still at fault! You can now understand why a driver would take no
chances. I wish they would implement such a law in Russia. The most dangerous
thing to do in Russia is to walk across a road. The drivers won’t even slow
down and actually expect you to jump out of their way! I lived in Russia from
March 1994 to October1997 and know what I’m talking about.

It’s sometimes a long wait to catch the first ride on Route 345. I have a
beautiful view of the ocean which is on my right when turned around facing
traffic. Seagulls often fly over my head to keep me entertained. The waves
are sometimes choppy and water splashes from time to time all the way to the
road where I stand. There is no traffic light to stop the cars but because
the road is a lonely one I know from experience that drivers from other areas
of Japan will stop for me when they see they are going as far as the sign
says I want to go.

Today was such a case. After only a short 10 minute wait, Mr. & Mrs. Suehiro



from Kanagawa Prefecture (the prefecture just southwest of Tokyo) stopped for
me. They were going all the way to Akita Prefecture! This meant that they
would be going past Tsuruoka in Yamagata prefecture and I would be able to
skip Yamagata Prefecture entirely! They took me to the Kisagata road station
in Akita.

After waiting 20 some minutes at Kisagata, Mr. Saitoh stopped for me. He said
he would go to Akita City, a good distance up the road of at least 60
kilometers. Unfortunately he let me off right is the middle of town, a place
not well suited for hitchhiking. The traffic was heavy but most of the
drivers are not going very far. I have experienced hitchhiking there before
and knew I might not catch a ride at such a place, and so I walked backwards
pulling my suitcase with wheels and held out the sign of my next destination,
NOSHIRO, some 60 kilometer further up the road.

The time was now 12:30 p.m. There was a train leaving at 1:43 from from a
train station, Tsuchizaki, which was few kilometers away. I thought I might
have time to catch that train if I started walking to the station
immediately, but after an hour walk I realized I wouldn’t make it. I often
walked backward with my thumb out hoping to catch a car, but it was
fruitless. The traffic was going by too fast with not much room on the
shoulder of the road for them to stop.

At 1:40 p.m. I arrived at the closest point to Tsuchizaki station though
still standing next to Route 7. A teenage boy approched me asking if I have a
problem.

“No problem,” I replied, “I’m hitchhiking on my way to Aomori City.”

“You don’t have any money?” he inquired.

“I do.”

I reached into my bag and handed him a Gospel tract which he received, and I
shook his hand. Handshaking was not part of Japanese custom until fairly
recently, say within the last 20 or so years. When I first came to Japan in
1972, I didn’t like to shake hands with a Japanese person because they just
didn’t know how to do a good firm handshake. They do better now.

Though I missed the 1:43 p.m. train, I knew there would be another one around
2:30. I had plenty of time to catch it because the train station was now only
a 10 minute walk. Around 2:00 a lady stopped for me and saved me the trouble
of walking any further.

Mrs. Hanga

Her name is Mrs. Hanga. She is now the president of a construction company
since her husband passed away a few years ago. Mrs. Hanga saw my sign that
said NOSHIRO and told me she was going only part way, but it turned out that
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because she was going all the way to Takanosu which is past Noshiro by a
different route, I told her I would be delighted if she would take me to
Takenosu! It’s much further down the road than I had hoped for.

As we approach Takenosu Mrs. Hanga pointed out the buildings that her company
made. That included large stores.

Fushishima Nuclear Power Plant
Disaster and the Media: Distortions,
hype and pure lies!

I still hear a lot of fear-mongering about the Fukushima nuclear accident.
Some call it “worse than Chernobyl”. I find no logic in that statement at
all. Two and a half years later and yet not a single Fukushima power plant
worker has died or is even sick!

Examples of fear-mongering media manipulation headlines:

Worse than Chernobyl: The inner threat of Fukushima crisis
Nuclear disaster: Radiation levels at Fukushima would now be fatal
within hours
West Coast of North America to Be Hit Hard by Fukushima Radiation
Fukushima Radiation Release Equivalent To 1,000 A-Bombs
Fukushima leak is ‘much worse than we were led to believe’

Folks, I live in Niigata Prefecture which is the neighboring prefecture to
Fukushima. If people were dying or getting sick from nuclear radiation in
Fukushima, I would hear the locals talk about it. Nobody is. See Japan’s
radiation disaster toll: none dead, none sick
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Fukushima Radiation Reports Overblown

The fear mongers of the threat of radiation from the nuclear power plant
meltdown were all wrong! Life goes on in Japan as it always had.

Joyce Riley of the Power Hour radio
show: Hype, fear-mongering,
disinformation and plain lies

Joyce Riley

A dear lady friend in the USA urged me to listen to hours 2 and 3 of the
March 27, 2012 Power Hour radio show broadcast hosted by Joyce Riley. She was
afraid that I and my family were in extreme and imminent danger due to
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nuclear radiation contamination. She knows I live in an area that is neighbor
to Fukushima Prefecture, Japan. After listening to what Joyce Riley and her
callers were saying, I understood my friend’s concern! Click on the audio
arrow to hear 1 minute and 45 seconds of the Power Hour, hour 3 of March
27th.

Joyce-Riley-The-Power-Hour-03-27-12-Hr-3

If Joyce Riley were saying those things last year March 2011 immediately
after the Great East Japan Earthquake, I might think she was giving accurate
information. But I think for her to make such claims now is nothing but pure
lies and fear-mongering!

I knew I could disprove at least one of her statements immediately. I called
a friend who lives near Misawa AFB in Aomori Prefecture. He has close
contacts with military personnel on the base. He reports no recent increase
of military personnel sending their dependants back to the USA! I visited
Misawa city last year and months after the nuclear disaster in Fukushima. I
saw little American kids with their parents at the Misawa city MacDonalds.
Those children were of course dependants of US Air Force personnel stationed
at the near by Misawa Air Base.

May 7 update:

Hirosaki Park May 5th, 2012. Misawa USAF personnel with dependents

The photo shows a man and his wife, their 3 children, and their 2 friends
standing to the right and the left. The location of the photo is Hirosaki
Park, Hirosaki City in Aomori Prefecture. The 3 men are USAF personnel from
Misawa Air Force base in Aomori Prefecture. The lady and the 3 children are
the dependents of one of the men, obviously the man holding the baby. This is
positive visual proof for you that Joyce Riley was lying!!

When walking through Hirosaki Park last Saturday I saw many USAF people. I
knew they were USAF because I was one of them at one time, and they were all
young with short hair. The people in the photo confirmed to me that they are
indeed from Misawa AFB and confirmed that there is no recent sudden
repatriation of US military dependents in Japan.

Misawa is far more likely to get hit by radiation than my area of Niigata is
because it is located northeast of Fukushima while I live west of Fukushima
with a mountain range between me and the nuclear reactors. Also, wind blows
from the west to the east in this part of Japan. There are no mountains to
block radiation coming to Misawa from Fukushima. No repatriation of
dependents means the USAF doesn’t consider radiation a threat at this time.

The claim about chaos and overly congested Japanese airports is also false. A
young man I know flew from Tokyo International Airport (Narita) just a few
days ago. He had no difficulty in getting and boarding a flight.
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Moreover, if you are reading this 45 days from March 27, sometime past the
middle of May 2012, and you haven’t been hearing of nuclear radioactive
contamination to the point of massive evacuations from Japan and people dying
by the scores, you can be absolutely certain that Joyce Riley’s program has
no credibility whatsoever!

I smelled a rat as soon as I learned that the Power Hour is hosted on the
Genesis Communications Network (GCN), so called “alternative media” that also
hosts Alex Jones. GCN is affiliated with mainstream media ABC and ABC is
owned by the Walt Disney Company! Whenever I think of ABC and especially
Disney, I think of mind control, MK-ULTRA and disinformation. If you have a
steady diet of either mainstream media or the compromised big name
alternative media, and think you think for yourself and form your own
opinions, think again. Those opinions were in all probability given to you.

Attempt to hitchhike to the Fukushima
Pacific coastline

An attempt to visit the damaged nuclear power plants in Fukushima, Japan.

Fukushima Fear Mongers Exposed
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Over the past few weeks well meaning relatives and friends have sent me
articles on how to prepare for the radiation from the Fukushima power plant
meltdown. Some people have sent me web articles with statements from
“scientists” such as Leuren Moret, full of gloom and doom calling the
meltdown, “tectonic nuclear warfare” against the USA! This is total nonsense,
hype, fear mongering, and disinformation. I wonder whose payroll she is on?

For the record, I never once doubted that the Japanese are more than capable
of handling the nuclear power plant disaster. I am proud to live in Japan
among the most wonderful people in the world. They behaved so well in the
face of disaster. They are clean, decent and for the most part, honest
people. You cannot deceive an honest people for long, and the Japanese
government is well aware of that. Many people have their own Geiger counters,
and they report that radiation levels in all populated areas are well below
the danger level.

Related external link: Fukushima panic breaks completely free of the facts!

One reason why the Japanese people have such low crime, and are so honest and
hardworking is because the Japanese culture was heavily influenced by New
Testament teachings over 1500 years ago. This knowledge was lost when all
historical records in a certain place were burned in a fire. For more
information about the hidden Biblical roots of Japanese culture, please see:

Japan’s Christian Heritage
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